
This summer a group of 13 young adults traveled with Sister Ondina (Chiqui) to Dominican Republic to 

offer a summer camp to the children and youth of Manoguayabo, one hour West of the capital where 

Claretian Sisters have an educational center. The group came from various parts of Florida and 

California. The response of the children was overwhelming and about 500 hundred showed up for daily 

activities and catechesis. Visitations were done every afternoon to the area families, which welcomed 

the missionaries with their kind smiles. The experience of community and fellowship was extraordinary, 

the whole group met for the first time the Friday before departure, before that meetings were held via 

Skype due to the distances. But the love of God made the miracle of fraternity possible once again. The 

group’s missionary zeal instilled in the hearts of all God’s love.  It is the love of God that urges us 

(Claret). 

 


